
Dear Family and Friends, 

February in Peru is residency renewal month and this year it is also get a new ID card month for me. And on top of that, 
this February is get a new ID card month for Ángela. The one good thing that COVID has given us here in Peru is an 
online process for doing these things instead of waiting half a day in line just to be told that I forgot some document. As 
of today, my residency has been extended 2 years and Ángela’s ID is done (just need to pick it up).  Now all we need is 
my new ID card, which should be ready in a couple of weeks. 

In January, we went to Callalli in the upper end of Colca for a young people’s conference. As you can see it snowed 
crossing the pass. I had the opportunity to share a message about the dangers and blessings of technology and also a 
couple of messages about being 
a young person of God. Ángela 
was also able to share with the 
ladies about living a holy life. 
We pray that God will raise up 
some young people there in 
Colca to be the next generation 
of church leaders in their 
villages. All-in-all we had 
around 70 young people in 
attendance from various 
villages and some from 
Arequipa. I want to say that I 
am very impressed with the 
young people from the church 
here in Arequipa for their 
initiative in organizing the 
conference. They are a good group and are very active in the Lord’s work. 

The work in Rosario (Uchumayo) continues. The attendance goes up and down. Last week we had 13 kids but thankfully 
a few of the young people from Arequipa were there to help out. A number of the kids have some pretty worn out shoes 
and we’re looking into the cost of shoes as maybe we will be able to find an economic solution. Please pray for us that 
we would have God’s wisdom in what to do and how to do it. 

Also, in January, Ángela was asked to stream a 
lecture on healthy eating post-pandemic for the 
teachers of one of the private schools here in 
Arequipa. Nutrition is her specialty and so it was 
nice for her to get that opportunity. It also was a 
great way to earn a few dollars without leaving 
the house. 

One last note, today we received notice that 
immigration has accepted Ángela’s application. 
It’s a month late, but at least the process goes 
on. Our lawyer is filing a couple of documents 
and within 2-3 days we will start working on the 
final requirements before scheduling a visa 



interview. If I understand correctly, this will probably take around 3 months. If all goes well without any long delays or 
hiccups, then we should be able to schedule a trip to the US sometime in the summer to continue with the citizenship 
process and also to visit as many of you as we can before returning to Peru. 

Thanks for your faithful prayers and support. Know that you too, are a part of God’s work here in Peru. 

Finish Strong, 
Jeff and Ángela Anderson 

Check out our webpage with Tentmakers Bible Mission to read and/or watch previous updates.  If you are interested in 
supporting us, (Arequipa Project), that information is also available there. 

https://tentmakersbiblemission.org/tbm_missionaries/jeffrey-and-angela-anderson/ 

Lunch at our house with some of the believers from church. 


